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                                      Class A Curriculum Newsletter 			Term 1








The World Around Us                  


(Science, Technology, Geography and History.) 





     


Our current theme for this term is ‘Home Sweet Home’








Within our World Around Us topic, amongst other stories, we have been exploring the fairytale ‘Goldilocks and the Three Bears’ with a particular focus on family and the home setting.  This has and will include looking at who lives in our homes and the special people within our family.   We will look at the jobs that need to be done within the house and how we can all work together to help keep our house tidy.  We will discuss the different rooms and what furniture we have in these rooms.  Throughout all these elements of learning we will relate back to the fairytale and will use it as a basis for our discussion.      





Indoor and outdoor play based learning activities will extend the topic further and the children will get the opportunities to safely explore a range of resources such as large blocks (to build houses, furniture) and trikes (to re-enact the journey of Goldilocks through the forest).  We will construct a small role play area to represent a home setting (carrying out household jobs, caring for a family) and with the water we will wash dishes and use a variety of old household materials (water bottles, butter tubs, ice cream pots) to explore with and to stimulate discussion.





At all times there will be opportunities to explore feelings and connect these to the children’s own lives.  I feel that this topic will be vital in introducing and settling the children back to Class A.  On a positive note, our September has got off to a busy but good start and we are delighted to have our new Year 1 children joining us.





As a class, we will explore different types of houses and homes for both ourselves and animals.  Approaching the Autumn, this will lead nicely into our seasonal focus.  We will endeavour at all times to keep our activities practical, brief and multisensory to ensure that all children will be engaged.


  























                                                                                                              





What else is happening in the curriculum?





Using ICT


The children will be encountering a range of ICT activities throughout our topic.  The children will explore various websites in order to watch and interact with the stories.  They will get the opportunity to take a photograph of themselves and add this to a house image.  They will then be able to add their own marks to this to personalise it.





Maths


In maths we will be working at the following (groups will be differentiated appropriately):





Copying and making patterns.


Sorting objects.


Counting/making sets, recognising numbers.


Early addition.








Our class rules will be posted on seesaw.








What’s going on?





Class A will be exploring the outdoors as much as possible throughout our play based learning sessions.  Not only does this help them to build on their own exploration of the outdoors, get them out and about for fresh air but it helps to develop fine and gross motor skills.  All of this is essential in helping to foster happiness and with that they will be happy learners.  We too have our sensory room as an additional break out space for the children to ‘chill out’ and self-regulate.





Seesaw will be our main tool for communicating so please keep a regular check on this.





Our Year 1 children have been appointed a ‘buddy’ from Year 7 and they have been joining us for some play sessions.  It has been lovely for our children to further help them settle in to school life. 








                                                                                 








